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Online Information 
 

www.ribmountainbowmen.com 
 

www.youtube.com/
ribmountainbowmenbro 

 
www.facebook.com/
ribmountainbowmen 

  

11/10/20  
 

   Attendees: Tom Bartz, Barb Teske, Aa-
ron Copenhaver, Frank Copenhaver, Mar-
cell Wieloch, Paul Schliepp, Paul Shore, 
Stacy Teske, Mike Dellenbach, Tony Heil, 

Liz Woodward, Marisa Graveen 

  

   Excused Absence: Erin Witucki, Arick Bushar, Lindsay Kalenske, 
Rich McCullough, John Schepp, Tim Woller 
  

   Quest: Josh came tonight which is Frank Copenhaver's friend from 
Florida.   
  

Tom Bartz president called meeting at 7:00 PM CST to order followed 
by the pledge of allegiance 

  

   Secretary report - A motion was made by Marcell Wieloch to accept 
the secretary's report as distributed, second-
ed by Liz Woodward, motion carried 

  

   Treasurer report - Erin Witucki emailed 
the report prior to the meeting to the board 
members.  A motion was made by Paul 
Shore to accept the secretary's report as dis-
tributed, seconded by Stacey Teske, motion 
carried 

  

   Old Business: 

• Brush shoot is not being held this year 
per Tim Woller 

• Do we hold the winter leagues or delay them?  We are saying we run 
them and can always cancel or change the setup with 3D targets and 
or paper targets. 

 

Please let the new edi-
tor if anyone has been 
forgotten. 
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2020 
Board Meetings  

at 7pm. 
 

Open to  
all members: 

 

• December 8 

• January 12, 2021 

Zach Peterson 

Luke Butters 

 

Total membership 
is 142 



www.wisconsinbowhunters.org/ 
Address: 17 E 3rd St, Clintonville, WI 54929 

Phone: (715) 823-4670 

   The WBH Magazine lets you know where archery 
shoots held in Wisconsin. 

   If it was not for the WBH, YOU would not be 
able to enjoy, our liberal archery season. 

   Join the WBH, applications are at our clubhouse. 
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• Building committee - No updates 
• Raffle - All guns are in per Frank should he get the tickets printed for gun raffle and money raffle as we 

did last year and will print for cash raffle 

• Club advertising - bumper sticker design is still being worked on and is not finalized.  Ron has placed or-
der for pins and patches. 

• Septic system - Paul Shore filed the report 
• Frank brochure review.  He wants to thank Paul Shore for his input on the brochure.  Frank did a very 

good job on getting this created.  The prices for printing from Roto Graphic 250 = $255.00 and if 500 
=$360.00 1000 = $420.00.  We need to take to businesses that maybe they could be distributed and into 
the public.  Tom said maybe Chase outdoors or any place with archery equipment or outdoor sportsmen.  
There are no dates and no names so these could be carried over years. Paul made motion to order 1000 
Stacey 2nd.  

• Paul Shore said he will research on getting adopt a highway sign 

  

   New Business: 

• Tom supplied the dates to the WBH for our ad 

• Tom Bartz will order the with Roto Graphics for the calendar and see if he can get a deal on the price.  
• Toys for Tots cancelled 

2021 calendar date 
• Winter Traditional Shoot - January 9 &10  
• Winter 3D League - January 4th  
• Spot League - January 6th 

• Winter Traditional League - January  
• Winter BSG - January 15-17 (Lindsay as chair) 
• Vegas Shoot - February 6th (Ron chair) 
• Brush Shoot - Cancelled 

• Raffle Party - April 11th 

• Annual Meeting - April 21st 
• Spring Shoot - Anyone willing to run? 

• Honor Flight Shoot - June 12th & 13th Ross as Chair 
• Summer BSG - TBD (Tony as Chair) 
• Traditional Shoot - August 7th & 8th (Sonja & Rich as chair) 
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   Are we ready with personnel for membership sales?  Ross was not at the meeting tonight we will need to in 
December discuss. 
    Do we hold a board meeting in December?  will have a meeting with a small agenda and Frank Copenhaver 
should have the tickets so they can be dispersed to sell. Marcell Wieloch will be taking care of the tickets again 
for the raffle party.  If anyone wants tickets, contact Marcell. 
    Paul Shore got the 2019 for arrow award this is our plaque for the club.  Does the animal need to score the 
minimum requirements?  Some hunters may not want it in the Pope & Young books.  Tom Bartz & Liz sug-
gested we change the name to the Pope & Young Qualifiers.  Paul said this decided 3 years ago that it was in-
dicated it would be up to the person. 
    Mike Dellenbach- Said we need to make decision on the building committee and or maybe for this year to 
purchase a tractor so we can do more work in the woods to start making improvements.  Also, he brought up 
about the floor and should we make those updates?  It was discussed that right now with COVID will affect 
being able to meet and possibly membership.  We do want to update the club just may be delayed.  Frank has 
talked to Dan Bowen and the last 3 years membership has declined.  We are hoping with advertisement and 
some events outdoors and having the course set up in the woods we could increase membership for 2021.   
    Tony Heil suggested if we get a short course set up by the club as Aaron Copenhaver has suggested in past, 
so maybe could also shoot outside, something to think about.   
    Paul Shore makes a motion if members come to the board meeting and earn hours if not a board member?  
Maybe we should give them 1 hour.  Paul Schliepp 2nd.  Motion carried. 
    Liz Woodward - brought up the Rib Mountain Bowmen website calendar someone with the email address 
Brokawribmountainbowmen@gmail.com added the Toys for Tots on 12/27/20 (event was cancelled we need 
this removed) does know who controls this email address?  We need to contact them so Liz can control get the 
calendar and have this event remove from the calendar.  Please contact Liz Woodward if anyone has infor-
mation.  
    The Facebook the Rib Mountain Bowmen, Inc. Facebook PAGE is up and running.  If anyone has pictures 
for brag board, please send to Liz Woodward so she can post on the brag board.  Erin Witucki sent the below 
information to clarify the new Facebook page. 
    The new PAGE, this is what has been added – we used the name “Rib Mountain Bowmen, Inc.” since we 
had to pick a name different than the original.  Eventually…if we run this long enough and get people to join – 
we should be able to absorb that other original page and get rid of it so it isn’t confusing.  This currently has 
100 members.  Benefits to the PAGE vs GROUP and why it is important to have the page – the page/business 
can be tagged, as you can see today – HHAUSA tagged us in a post, in that post people can click on the link 
and it will take them direct to our page.  That feature was unavailable with the group and the biggest issue with 
it.  The page/business can create events – like board meetings, raffle party, shoots and someone can easily ac-
cess those through the page.  This page now had multiple admin (Ross, myself, Liz), if anyone else wants to be 
an admin Ross can add you – when you visit the page, you then post as “Rib Mountain Bowmen, Inc.” rather 
than yourself.  
    Ideally – we would like to get everyone that liked those other pages to also ‘like’ this page.  We have some 
work to do to meet that goal.  What the members can do to make this happen?…(you can ignore this next part 
if you aren’t a Facebook person!) 
• Post to the page, keep it active and interesting 

• Like/share posts from the page to your personal page 

• Tag the page in your hunting and archery posts - @ribmountainbowmen 

• Invite your friends to the page 

• Respond to the events, even if you don’t plan on attending – respond as ‘interested’. 
• Something to maybe discuss at the board meeting, a lot of business’ grow their FB ‘likes’ by doing a draw-

ing.  In order to get entry into the drawing, someone has to ‘like’ our page and share it (requiring  them to 
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Board Meeting continued from page 3 

Website Editor 

 

   As of Friday, September 18, 2020; Liz Woodward will be handling all updates/
maintenance for our website a: www.ribmontainbowmen.com 
 
   Please direct any concerns to her. 
 

Thanks 

also tag 2 people) – anyone that does those things gets entered in a drawing.   The people they tag often 
times then visit the page and do the same and tag more people – you can expand your reach exponentially 
by doing this.   We could give away a membership or one of the gift certificates we have from the raffle or 
buy a gift certificate.  It is a good way to get people to increase the likes pretty easily.  

• The more we all interact with the page – the more it will start popping up in other people’s newsfeeds and 
tempt them to click on it to see what is happening.  

• ‘Check-In’ when at the club….we have been working on getting this feature up and running so right from 
the page you would be able to check-in.  Another way to do so would be to post a status and hit the loca-
tion button to ‘check-in’ and then start typing Rib Mountain Bowmen, Inc. and it should pop up and you 
should be able to check-in.  Great to do this when you are attending board meetings, league nights, work 
parties, shoots. 

  

   Aaron Coppenhaver we did have the work party 9/10/20 to get the wood that was cut out of the woods.  
Stacey Teske, Barb Teske, Marissa Graveen, Mike Dellenblach, Brad Block, Aaron Coppenhaver and Paul 
Schliepp.  We were able to get most of this up and behind the wood shack.   
  

   Paul Schliepp wanted to thank all veterans and servicemen for their service. 
  

Upcoming events - Next board meeting: December 8,2020, all members welcome.  
  

Stacey Teske made motion to adjourn Marissa Graveen seconded. Motion carried 

 

 

 

   It has been a good run but this will be the last issue that I will do and give it 
up to new directions. Some five years ago I was lucky to keep the Bowbunk 
going and all issues were posted on our website. The website came about the 
same time and was kept current. 
   Since we all found out about changes through the board meeting minutes it 
is just as appropriate for the changing over of the 

Bowbunk through this vehicle. 
   The Bowbunk is the main means of communications to all members and I know 
it will continue to soar. 
 

Thanks again, 
Doug Curler 



Club Officers 

Club Phone: 715-675-2426 

 

President:  Tom Bartz  
Hours Chair 715-573-5720  
 

Vice-President: Lindsay Kalenske  
  715-693-2263 

 

Secretary: Barb Teske 

  715-551-0069 

 

Treasurer: Erin Witucki 
  608-628-3716 

 

Board Members 

 

Rich McCullough (22)     
                                   715-302-1049 

 

Aaron Copenhaver (21)      
                                   715-846-1519 

 

Stacy Teske (22)      715-551-1968 

 

Sonja Gasper      (Past President) 
          715-212-3544 

 

Marisa Graveen (21)   715-581-1483 

 

Frank Copenhaver (22)  
          715-675-2238 

 

Arick Bushar (21)     715-212-7888 

 

Paul Schliepp (23)      920-427-4152 

 

John Schepp (22)       715-393-5270 

 

Marcell Wieloch (21) 715-693-4449 

 

Tim Woller (23)        715-574-1787 

 

Paul Shore (21)         715-675-6757 

 

Mike Dellenbach (23)  
                                   715-297-5856  
 

Tony Heil (23)          715-297-7555 

 

Liz Woodward (22)     715-393-7054 

 

 

Location: 
• Approximate 2 miles north of Wausau taking Hwy 51. 
• From Hwy. 51 take Exit 197. 
• Go West on Cty. WW, 1 mile. 
• Turn right, North on 32nd Street. 
• Keep going and it turns into Hillside. 
• Keep going and it turns into 28th Street. 
• Approximately 2 miles on 28th Street you come to Julip Drive; turn right 

and follow into Rib Mountain Bowmen parking lot. 
• 2385 Julip Drive, Wausau, WI 54401 

Online Information 
 

www.ribmountainbowmen.com 
 

www.youtube.com/
ribmountainbowmenbro 

 
www.facebook.com/
ribmountainbowmen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
New Contact for  
Bowbunk 
 

Doug Curler 
dougcurler@gmail.com 
715-623-2253 

N6521 Moersch Lane 

Deerbrook, WI 54424 

 

 You heard about Bowbunk but did 
not get copy. 
 

Membership Chair: 
 
Ross Witucki  715-218-9916 


